
  
 

Dear Sargodhians, Assalaam o Alaykam,  

It is with profound grief that we announce the passing of our cherished senior, Bakhtiar Beig Mirza Bhai, 

161-Attacker of 3rd entry. Bakhtiar Bhai left us for his heavenly abode last night in Montreal, Canada, 

after a prolonged illness. Inna lillahe wa inna elayhe rajeoon. May Allah grant him maghfirat and an 

exalted place in Jannat, Aameen. 

Bakhtiar Bhai’s journey with Sargodha School began in October 1955. From the outset, he was known 

for his humility, kindness, and a deep-seated passion for the Sargodhian spirit. He was a selfless and 

sincere individual who played a pioneering role in fostering connections among Sargodhians, particularly 

through his founding of the association of Sargodhian old boys in North America. 

Bakhtiar Bhai was known for maintaining records of Sargodhians along with a vast collection of old 

photographs and college memorabilia, preserving the rich history and spirit of our alma mater. His 

dedication was evident not only in his organizational efforts but also in his personal interactions. Even 

in his advancing age and declining health, he remained involved with Sargodhians, attending reunions. 

Bakhtiar Bhai was known for his amiable personality and his ability to connect with people of all ages. 

He could effortlessly dance with the younger generation and engage in thoughtful discussions with his 

contemporaries, embodying the true spirit of a Sargodhian. His gentle demeanor and genuine care earned 

him the affectionate title of "Bapu" from Sargodhians, out of their respect and love for him. 

His unwavering commitment to the Sargodhian bond was demonstrated through his active participation 

in gatherings of old boys both in North America and Pakistan. Notably, he was a prominent figure at the 

Golden Jubilee SOBA reunion in Sargodha in October, 2003. 

As we bid farewell to our beloved senior, we extend our heartfelt condolences to Bakhtiar Bhai’s family 

during this difficult time. We pray for their solace and strength. May his soul find eternal peace, and may 

his memory continue to inspire Sargodhians for years to come. 

Contact for condolence: 

Home - 4883 Rue du Palomino, Pierrefonds, Quebec, H9K 1S3, Canada. 

Tele: Cell phone: 001 240 9380779 (Noureen Baig - Daughter) 

General Secretaryy, 

Sargodhian Old Boys Association (SOBA) 

 


